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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

ON MONDAY 24TH MAY 2004


TITLE : Appointment of Consultants – Waiving of Standing Order 43 


RECOMMENDATIONS : 


That Gold Consulting be appointed to work on the financial aspects of the proposed Joint Venture Company as set out in paragraph 2.3.

That Standing order 43 be waived and alternative quotes not be sought due to the urgency of the work required and also the expertise and competitive price of the proposal.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

The Directorate is moving towards the final stages of the procurement process to appoint a Strategic Service Partner for a Joint Venture company (JVC).  Preparatory work is underway in preparing contract documents.

Advice on legal aspects of the preferred Partnering Model is provided by Cobbetts Solicitors.

Advice is required and some detailed work needed for certain financial aspects of the process, particularly around which budgets will be a cost to the JVC, and which will remain with the City Council, this is particularly important in terms of managing the overhead account of the JVC.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: Directorate Revenue Budget

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED : Cobbetts Solicitors and Pauline Lewis

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: John Spink 
Ext 3230

	


CONTACT OFFICER : Bill Taylor

Ext 3603


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): ALL


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Best Value, Financial Strategy.


1.0
Proposal

1.1
In discussions with Cobbetts regarding setting up a JVC, they recommended that independent financial advice be sought.  They further recommended that informal discussion take place with Gold Consulting, who they had used previously for ventures of this kind.

1.2
After meeting the consultants, where it was established that they work with 4P’s, and other public bodies (including Local Authorities) discussions took place around what work would be needed.  They agreed to forward there proposals.

1.3
The details of Gold Consulting proposals are

· Assistance with the process of comparing proposals from a financial perspective to enable Salford City Council to select the most advantageous Private Sector Partner.

· The identification of budgets from which the new Joint Venture Company would be paid.

· The establishment of protocols for specifying and procuring services from the JVC.

· The development of Payment Mechanisms to ensure that services are delivered and paid for in accordance with Salford City Council standards, and which incentivise the JVC to continually improve performance.

· The preparation of a Change Management Plan to ensure a smooth handover of operational responsibility to the JVC.

For which they propose charges of £500 per day.

2.4
The details and cost of the proposals are reasonable and have been discussed with the Head of Finance.

2.5
Some preparatory work may be able to be undertaken in house to cut down the input of the consultant, and thereby, reduce the cost.

2.6
It is proposed initially to cap the work to 30 days maximum at a cost of £15,000, although as mentioned in paragraph 2.5 this may be able to be reduced.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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